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is on a great 2018 - 2019 

school year path.  Our students 
and staff are highly engaged and 

connected to Miller and our 
students are achieving and 

thriving academically.   
We have approximately 

four months remaining in this 
school season, our 10th year of 
service to the community.  

There is much to do to build an 
even better Miller experience 

for our kids and I am thankful 
that I am surrounded by like-

minded people who strive to 
improve every day and 

contribute to the Miller Magic 
on behalf of our kids.  Thank 

you for sending us amazing 
students to work with and for 

your positive energy to 
contribute to this very 

important job of educating and 
caring for your kids.  You 

honor us with your continued 
trust and we resign ourselves 
to give the best of us in support 

of your children.  I hope that all 
our students, their families, and 

our entire staff has an amazing 
second half of the Miller school 

year.  Go Macaws!  
 

Sincerely,  
 

 
 

 
Mark Shaw 

Hello to our amazing 

FAMMS community!  My name 
is Mark Shaw and I have the 

pleasure to serve this 
community as principal.  I am 

grateful to work with you all 
to provide our students with 

an outstanding school 
program.  Our kids deserve 
the very best from us all and I 

thank you for bringing that 
energy to the community to 

always be in pursuit of building 
a better Miller program to 

help our students to thrive 
and be prepared to engage 

what life throws at them, now 
and in the future. 

Our staff has been hard at 
work and dedicated in 

purpose to bring the best to 
our kids each day; one day at a 

time.  We often speak of 
having a òMiller Dayó as being 

a great day at school where 
we all have the access to 
perform our very best, helping 

ourselves, each other, and our 
school community in great and 

powerful ways. 
Given that news, I am 

happy to report that 88% of 
our students at Miller received 

Aõs, Bõs, and C grades at the 
end of semester 1!  Miller will 

recognize approximately 50% 
of our students at an 

upcoming awards ceremony 
for achieving the Honor Roll 

with a 3.33 ð 4.0 GPA, keeping 
in mind that we serve 1036 

students this year.  Of this 

group we have just under 200 
students who have achieved 

straight Aõs and 4.0 GPAs.  We 
are very proud of our studentsõ 

hard work and dedication to 
learning and growing as 

amazing people this year.   
The Riverside Unified 

School District has a few 

powerful core values centered 
on studentsõ academic success 

and well-being.  In an effort to 
support our studentsõ academic 

success, RUSD has made a 
commitment to survey both 

our students and our staff 
using Gallup Poll services.  The 

results of these surveys reveal 
that the Miller team, both 

students and staff, are highly 
engaged in and connected to 

their school program, far 
above National engagement 

level averages.  There is a very 
strong connection between 
engagement and connection to 

school and achieving 
academically!   

We often speak of the 
òMiller Magic,ó referring to our 

school community as special, 
kind, caring, safe, and a great 

place to serve and work.  
Please know that each member 

of our school community 
contributes to the Miller Magic 

and has the opportunity to 
provide that energy every day.  

There is overwhelming 
evidence to suggest that Miller 
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Greetings Miller Macaws, 

It is great to see our 

Macaws back in our 

second semester focused 

and ramped up to 

continue the Miller Magic.  

With such a great start to 

the 2018-2019 school 

year, it is amazing to see 

our students continue to 

learn and grow as we 

plunge forward into the 

second half of our school 

year.  I would like to take 

a moment to express my 

gratitude for your support 

to our students.  We are 

on track to meeting our 

School-Wide Goals of: 1) 

80 % of students earning 

A, B, C grades by second 

semester of 2018-2019 as 

evidence of students 

meeting grade level 

standards and 2) Exceed 

80% of students 

participating in two extra-

curricular activities by 

second semester of the 

2018-2019 as evidence of 

School Plus 2.  We could 

not have the success we 

have had without the 

support of our families and 

staff members who truly 

put students at the 

forefront of their daily 

work. 

We strongly believe 

that when our students 

have good attendance and 

are engaged in school 

programs and or activities 

they will likely do better 

socially and academically.  

We encourage you to 

continue to bring your 

students to school on time 

and recommend for 

students to find ways to 

get involved on campus by 

trying out for sports or 

attending a school dance.  

We strive to find positive 

ways for our students to 

connect to our school and 

to use their unique gifts to 

share with our Miller 

Community.  On 

Wednesday, January 9, 

2019, I was able to meet 

with all of our Macaws for 

a Community 

Expectations reboot.  We 

reviewed promotion 

criteria and ways to avoid 

having problems on 

campus.  I encourage all 

Macaws to reach out to an 

adult on campus for help 

when they experience a 

problem they are unable 

to handle on their own.  

As a school community, 

we thrive focused on our 

FAMMS Miller Pillars to 

become CARING, 

CONNECTED, 

COMMITTED and 

COLLABORATIVE 

individuals to learn and 

grow to our highest 

potential.   As we dive 

deep into the third quarter 

of our school year, I look 

forward to the 

connections and growth 

developed in the coming 

months by our Miller 

Community. 
 

Respectfully,  
 

Mrs. Mere Jorrin 

Assistant Principal 

M A C A W  M E S S A G E S  

our focus on exposing ALL 

students to college  and their 

academic life/plans after high 

school we have made every 

Wednesday College Day 

where the students may 

Donõt forget that every 

Friday is a Spirit Day at 

Frank Augustus Miller Middle 

School where students may 

wear our school colors of 

turquoise and yellow.  With 

wear their favorite College 

Team/University Wear.  

 

School Spirit Days 

òWhen students 

have good 

attendance & are 

engaged in school 

they will do better 

socially and 

academically.ó   
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students and parents for taking 

the initiative to participate.  

When students attend the 

program, an unexcused absence, 

truancy, or illness is removed 

from the studentõs attendance 

record.  Eligible students will 

bring home an invitation that will 

need to be returned in advance of 

the òSaturday for Successó that 

they plan to attend.  Absences 

cleared through Saturdayõs for 

Success keep students eligible for 

perfect attendance. 

Saturday for Success 

information and be registered for 

8th grade in February. 

We had a wonderful time 

presenting classroom lessons 

regarding career opportunities in 

October. Students enjoyed 

exploring their areas of interest 

and determining what careers 

might be a good match in the 

future. Parents are encouraged to 

ask their child to share the results 

with them, especially some of the 

career possibilities the student 

may be interested in pursuing.  

Students can access their Career 

Cruising account through the 

FAMMS website and will have 

access to a large amount of 

information on thousands of career 

options and the steps it takes to 

obtain those careers.    

As always, please feel free to 

contact us with any questions or 

concerns that you may have.  We 

are here to serve students and 

their families. 
 

Sincerely the Counseling Team, 

Erin Tavaglione, 8th Grade 

Elisabeth Sanchez, 7th Grade 

This is an important time for 8th 

grade students as they prepare for 

high school.   

Counselors from RUSD High 

Schools will be coming to FAMMS to 

review course offerings and register 

students for 9th grade in February 

and March.  Students will bring 

home registration information from 

the high school so parents can 

review it with their children.  It is 

also important for students to finish 

the year strong, as the high schools 

will look at grades from the second 

semester to finalize class placement 

and to determine eligibility for extra-

curricular activities. Our current 7th 

graders will receive course 

Counselorsõ Comments 

Public Library Resources 
1) Brainfuseñlive 

homework help; connect 

with a tutor for grade 

specific, subject specific 

help daily from 4:00 p.m. 

to 10:00 p.m. 

2) For encyclopedia 

sources, see World Book 

or Grolier Online 

 

Sources for news and 

periodical articles on a 

wide range of topics, see 

Infotrac, Onefile and Infotrac 

Newstand.  

3) Tutoring: one-to-one  

K-12 homework help 

provided by local college 

students. Contact your 

local branch.  

Visit a Riverside Public 

Library for the resources 

your student needs to 

succeed. Whether help is 

needed with homework 

or for an assignment, the 

library can help. Many free 

tools are available for your 

use from home with your 

Riverside Public Library 

card:  

This year, Frank Augustus Miller 

Middle School will be offering an 

innovative program called òSaturdays 

for Success.ó  This program is 

designed to give students the 

opportunity to make up critical time 

at school that was missed because 

of an absence (suspensions 

excluded).  òSaturdays for Successó is 

not punitive in nature but rewards 
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8th Grade End of Year Activities 

Believe it or not, the end of the 2018 - 2019 school year is quickly approaching. At the end 

of each school year, FAMMS offers three special activities for students promoting to high 

school: the 8th grade picnic, 8th grade dance, and the 8th grade promotion ceremony. Each 

of these activities offers students a fun, free, and safe way to spend time with friends 

commemorating their final year at FAMMS. 

 

Field Trip : On May 24th, all eligible 8th grade students may spend the day off-campus and 

have the opportunity to participate in a variety of activities. This event is sponsored by the 

PTSA, all costs are covered and lunch, snacks, and drinks are provided to students. 

 

Dance: The 8th grade dance is an evening event at FAMMS on May 17th. This semi-formal 

dance is an exciting culminating activity for all eligible 8th grade students. There is no 

admission charge and refreshments are provided to students at this event.  

 

Promotion Ceremony : The promotion ceremony is scheduled for the morning of May 

30th on the FAMMS field. The ceremony takes approximately one hour. During this time 

each promoting student will receive a Certificate of Promotion. Eligibility requirements for 

participation in the ceremony are located on the next page. 

 

Eligibility : Information with additional details for each activity will be provided to families 

prior to Spring Break. However, we want to inform you well in advance of the 

requirements for students to attend. In order to remain eligible for participation in each of 

these activities, students must be in good standing with regards to discipline and grades and 

must meet promotion requirements. The infractions that can put a student in jeopardy of 

losing their 8th grade activity privileges are outlined below. 

 

Participation Criteria in 8 th  Grade Activities : 

¶ Students MUST meet the RUSD Middle School Promotion Ceremony Criteria and pass 

20 of 24 classes over the course of middle school. Students not meeting promotion 

criteria will not be allowed to attend the 8th grade picnic and 8th grade dance. 

¶ Any suspension during the school year for drugs/alcohol/tobacco. 

¶ Any suspension or STOP referral that occurs after spring break. 

¶ More than two non-academic Saturday Schools that occur after spring break. 

¶ Must not accumulate more than 6 total days of suspension during the school year. 

¶ Students must have a òreal timeó GPA of 2.0 or higher by one week prior to the date 

of the first activity. 

 

*The final decision on eligibility for participation in the dance and trip is left to the 

discretion of administration.  

M A C A W  M E S S A G E S  
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Riverside Unified School District  

 Middle School Promotion Ceremony Criteria  

  

 
Middle school students must pass a specific number of classes in order to participate in the middle 

school promotion ceremony .   

 

On April 19, 2011, Riverside Unified School District approved the following criteria for middle school promotion 

ceremony participation: 

 

1. The 7th grade class promoting in June 2014 (and every 7th grade class thereafter) will be required to pass 20 

classes out of the possible 24 semester classes attempted, or 100 out of 120 credits attempted over two years 

to participate in the promotion ceremony. 

2. Passing a class is defined as earning a semester grade of ôA, B, C, or Dõ. 

3. Students receiving an ôFõ semester grade will be allowed the opportunity to remain eligible for the promotion 

ceremony by passing the failed class with a ôCõ or better grade the following semester. 

4. A 7th grade student who earned an ôFõ in math or language arts may remain eligible for the promotion ceremony 

participation by earning a proficient or advanced score on the California Standards Test (CST) in math or 

language arts.  This option is available only to 7th graders, because CST scores are not reported by California 

until August. 

5. Students entering a middle school after the start of the school year will be required to pass five out of six 

possible classes taken for the full semester (s) they attend the RUSD middle school to participate in the 

promotion ceremony. 

6.   If a student is considered in jeopardy of not participating in the promotion ceremony, an Individual Promotion 

Plan (IPP) may be completed by a designated school representative, student, and parent.  The goal of the IPP is 

to identify a plan of action that will be taken by all stakeholders to assure the studentõs participation in the 

promotion ceremony. 

 

The purpose of the middle school promotion ceremony criteria is founded on two tenets.   

 

RUSD seeks to: 

¶ Motivate every middle school student to pass all classes, and prepare every middle school student for the rigor 

of high school, college, and career. 

¶ Prepare every middle school student for the rigor of high school, college, and career. 

  

8th Grade Promotion Eligibility  
Below is the RUSD School Board adopted policy regarding student eligibility for participation in the 8th 

Grade Promotion Ceremony. Please be aware that FAMMS follows this policy and any student who 

DOES NOT meet the RUSD eligibility criteria, WILL NOT participate in the 8th Grade Promotion 

Ceremony on May 30, 2019. 
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Classified Employee of the Year 
Frank Augustus 

Miller Middle School is 

filled with amazing staff 

members who are 

collaborative, 

committed, caring, and 

connected to our 

school community. 

This school year we 

have selected Mrs. 

Samantha Morrow, 

Library Assistant, as an 

employee who 

represents the 

strength of our team 

as our Classified 

Employee of the Year. 

Mrs. Morrow has 

been a pillar in making 

our library run as 

smoothly as possible. If 

you ask something of 

Mrs. Morrow, she will 

always respond with a 

smile in a positive and 

helpful manner. We 

are lucky to have an 

employee who has so 

much pride in her job 

and our school.  

Mrs. Morrow 

models, through her 

words and actions, our 

three school rules that 

focus on caring for 

oneself, each other, 

and our school. She 

provides a high level of 

service to our school, 

demonstrating a 

strength of commitment 

to our school and 

community.  

The students, staff, and 

FAMMS community truly 

appreciate Mrs. Morrow 

and the dedication she 

shows to our school. 

Macawesome job, Mrs. 

Morrow! Thank you for 

your service to FAMMS. 

M A C A W  M E S S A G E S  

ü Insurance is available 

to purchase through 

a third-party vendor 

which covers spills, 

drops, and accidental 

damage. See the 

FAMMS website for 
details. 

 

ü We have a handful of 

black Chromebook 

cases available for 

purchase. They are 

an excellent 

A few reminders 

for our school-wide 

use of Chromebooks: 
 

ü Remember that a 

FULLY CHARGED 

Chromebook must 

be brought to 

school daily. 
 

ü Chromebooks are 

to be carefully 

stored in  

backpacks. 
 

protection for 

Chromebooks. The 

cost is $30 cash or 

check payable to 

FAMMS. They may be 

purchased in the office. 

 

http://miller.riversideunified.org/academics/1_1_chromebooks/chromebook_insurance


A BIG THANK YOU to Coach 

Aguirre, Coach Rivas, Coach Jones, 

and Coach Mejia for their 

expertise.  

The RUSD Basketball 

Tournament is up next later this 

month. 
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Message from the Attendance Office  

REEF Grant Award Winners 
FAMMS was awarded with 

four Riverside Educational 

Enrichment Foundation (REEF) 

Grants this year.  We are 

extremely proud of their hard 

work and extra efforts to support 

FAMMS students.   

The following are the 

recipients of 2018 - 2019 grants:  

Mrs. Estrada-Carillo: òApplying 

Adaptive Activities for Alló  

Mr. Luchsinger: òOne of These 

Things Is Not Like the Other: Or 

Is It?ó 

Mrs. Olsen: òDoo Wop, Doo 

Wop, Miller Jazz Has the Blues! ó  
 

Mrs. Reese: òDimensions Matter in 

Art ó 
 

Congratulations to our grant 

recipients! We look forward to 

seeing the results.  

Chronic Absence is absence 

from school for 10% or more of 

the number of school days a 

student has attended. If children 

donõt show up for school regularly, 

they miss out on fundamental skills 

and the chance to build a habit of 

good attendance that will carry 

them into college and careers. 

Preliminary data from a California 

study found that children who 

were chronically absent in 

kindergarten and 1st grade were far 

less likely to read proficiently at 

the end of 3rd grade. Students in 

grades 4-12 who are chronically 

absent are much more likely to fail 

their classes and drop out of 

school. Please make every effort 

to assure your child is in school 

every day! 

Research shows that having 

consistent attendance at school 

positions a student to achieve 

academically in a great and 

powerful way.  Please make every 

effort to send your child to school 

daily. 

If possible, schedule medical or 

dental appointments after school 

hours. Wednesday afternoons is a 

great time to schedule 

appointments. If your child is 

absent, it is important to clear 

absences with a parent note or a 

phone call to the attendance office.  

RUSD Middle School Volleyball Tournament 
The RUSD Middle School 

Volleyball Tournament was held in  

November. A big congratulations 

goes out to the FAMMS teams!  

The 8th grade boys and girls teams 

won 1st Place and the 7th grade 

girls  team won 3rd Place! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTSA Meetings 
PTSA Executive Board Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of the 

month at 12:30 p.m. in the office conference room. 
 

All parents are invited to join us on the following dates:   

February 14th, March 14th, April 11th, and May 9th. 
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M A C A W  M E S S A G E S  

Student Grade Reports 
search for Aeries 

Mobile Portal. Select 

your childõs school and 

log-in using your 

current user name and 

password.  
 

¶ RUSD Mid-Quarter  

Progress Reports are 

mailed home the 

weeks of February 

11th and April 29th. 

 
 

Please remember that 

current student grades 

may  be checked 

online at any time 

using the Aeries Portal 

which can be accessed 

from the FAMMS 
website.  

 OR 

Have you heard that 

there is now an Aeries 

Mobile App? Visit the 

App store from any 

mobile device and 

¶ Quarter 3 Report 

Cards are mailed home 

the week of April 8th. 
 

¶ Semester 2 Report 

Cards are mailed home 

the week of June 3rd. 

 

 

A Message from the Yearbook Staff 
purchased, please email 

Mrs. Reese at 

hreese@rusd.k12.ca.us.   

Parents or other 

family members may 

purchase a personalized 

recognition ad in a 

variety of sizes.  These 

ads will be in full color 

and you can design it 

with text, photos, and 

artwork.  If you need 

help with designing the 

ad, please see contact 

Mrs. Reese to make an 

appointment.  These ads 

can be to congratulate 

students from the class of 

2019 or wish the class of 

2020 best wishes for a 

successful 8th grade year. 

Ads may be purchased 

and created October 31st 

through March 8th only. 

Recognition ads are 

available online  only. 

Visit our yearbook 

page for more 

informationΦ 

Be sure to pre-

order a yearbook 

before March 15, 2019 

for the low price of 

$40.  The yearbooks 

may be purchased 

in room 453 with 

Mrs. Reese.  

Yearbooks will be 

hardbound, in full-

color, and personalized 

with the studentõs 

name.  If you are 

unsure if a yearbook 

has already been 

mailto:hreese@rusd.k12.ca.us
https://www.rusdlearns.net/hreese/frankaugustusmillermiddleschoolyearbook/cms_page/view?new=true
https://www.rusdlearns.net/hreese/frankaugustusmillermiddleschoolyearbook/cms_page/view?new=true

